
Cambridge 
Elementary School

       January 27,2023 



UPCOMING No School:  
Friday, February 3

Starting February 1, 2023, some 
bus routes have slight changes 
to their routes and pick up/drop 
off times may vary slightly. 
Please be advised that buses 
may be a few minutes earlier or 
later than normal.

On February 13, there will be no 
transportation for Denee's bus #4 
for both morning and afternoon. 
Please make alternate 
arrangements and let Beth know 
of the changes at 
BBrown@cesvt.net.



Reminder:Celebration of Learners
Monday January 30 at 8:20am 
COL theme is 
Purple Day.



www.cesvt.net

UPCOMING:

February 3-NO SCHOOL

February 22-Early Release @11:30

February 27-March 7-NO SCHOOL

4th Grade Winter Wellness Dates:  Feb 6-10th

LUNCH MENU 

Monday: Hot hamburger sandwich

Tuesday:  BBQ chicken

Wednesday: Pizza

Thursday: Creamy Mac n Cheese

Friday: NO SCHOOL



Jr Iron Chef 
Teams are 
starting to wear 
their chef coats at 
practices! These 
coats have all of 
our sponsors on 
them as well as 
the Cambridge 
Wildcat! Go 
Teams!



Jr Iron Chef Update
Jr Iron Chef Teams will have the chance to showcase their skills at 
Town Meeting Day! These teams will be partnering with our CES PTA 
to deliver a meal to remember to the community on March 7, 2023. 
Details to come!







Cambridge Area Rotary presents WinterFest 2023!
Events in and around Jeffersonville and Cambridge to celebrate Winter. Please note that there are no 
evening events. Events are FREE except as noted and are subject to change. Thanks to Cambridge 
Elementary School, Smugglers' Notch Nordic Center, Varnum Library, and Cambridge Community 
Center.

8:00a-11:00a Pie for Breakfast – Cambridge Elementary School Cafeteria - $5 all the pie you can eat & all 
the coffee you can drink.

8:00a-4:00p Ice Skating Rink at Cambridge Community Center (weather dependent) - bring your own 
skates.

8:00a-4:00p FREE Smuggs Nordic Trail Passes to Cambridge & Jeffersonville Residents - bring your own 
cross-country skis or snowshoes.

9:00a-11:00a Scout Troop 39 Bonfire at Cambridge Elementary School Field

10:00a-10:20a Scout Troop 39 Flag Retirement at Cambridge Elementary School Field

11:00a-12:00p Varnum Library - Raptors Up-Close with VINS

11:00a-12:00p Nature Walk at the Krusch Preserve with Sara Lourie

2:00p-3:00p PK’s Nordic Ramble with Vintage Skis at Smuggs Nordic Center - bring your own 
cross-country skis.

For more info contact rcarter@smuggs.com









CES families are invited to join 
students and staff on February 
6th from 9:15-10:00 am in the 
gym for a musical performance 
by members of Dopapod. 
Dopapod consists of two local 
Vermont residents: bassist 
Chuck Jones (husband of Aly 
Jones, one of our third grade 
teachers) and guitarist Rob 
Compa, as well as keyboardist 
Eli Winderman and drummer 
Neal Evans. We look forward to 
welcoming them to CES! 



Mrs. Cynova’s second grade class 
had fun with Ms. Holly and the 

Farm to School program



The kindergartners worked really hard during recess today to build 
a "Kindergarten Kingdom" around the Willow Tree.



Cambridge Elementary Early Childhood Program Preschool Developmental Screening

Will your child be turning 3 or 4 by September 1, 2023?  Cambridge Elementary Early Childhood Program invites 
families with eligible preschool students to call 802-521-5601, to make an appointment for a developmental 
screening.

 Who:  Community of Cambridge/Jeffersonville children (ages 3 and 4 by September 1, 2023)

 Where:  Cambridge Elementary School/ Preschool

 When:  Thursday, February 16th          First Session: 1-2 pm     Second Session: 2-3 pm

 How:  Contact Beth Brown or Diane Adams (802-521-5601), no later than 2/3/2023, to reserve a time for your 

child.  Screenings will take approximately 60 minutes.  During this time, parents will fill out a brief developmental 

questionnaire about their child while educators interact with the children to gain information about each child’s 

development in the areas of speech and language, social/emotional, motor, and cognitive. This is also a time for 

parents to ask questions about their child’s skills and about our preschool program. Please bring your child’s birth 

certificate, proof of residency and up to date immunization.



Dear CES Families,

I am very excited to announce that it is officially time for the CES Wildcat t-shirt and sweatshirt  
fundraiser.  This year's sale comes later than usual, but I can  share with you that with great certainty that 
good things come to those who wait!

This year's sale is a REALLY big deal for a couple of reasons.  For the first time ever, customers can order 
online and pay by credit card!  Thanks to the brilliant minds of Jeremy  LaClair and Faith Horton, we are 
now living in the modern world when it comes to fundraising!  Please be assured that you can still order 
via a paper order form and pay by check.  Please see the attachment for all of the important details. 
Another exciting thing about this year's t-shirt sale is that we have a second paw print image that you can 
select.  This image was created by one of our second graders!

Our shirts are printed by Pumpkin Harbor Designs located in Cambridge!

All proceeds benefit the CES activity fund which helps to fund student enrichment opportunities across our 
school such as field trips and artists in residence programs. 

Orders  on next page are due by Friday, February 23.

Thanks in advance and Go Wildcats!



WHAT?
This year, you can pick one of two designs: The Original Wildcat design adorned with a 
student-created Wildcat or a new Paw Print designed by one of our aspiring graphic 
designers in 2nd grade. 

WHY?
All profits from this fundraiser will benefit our activity fund which helps to pay for 
enrichment activities for our CES students.  

WHERE?
We just opened our first CES online store! 
You can order online by visiting this website 
https://cambridgewildcats.square.site/wildcat-apparel or find the “Online Store” button 
on our CES website. Additionally, you can scan this QR code.  

If you prefer to not use our online store, you can download this order form and return 
the form with payment to the main office no later than Friday, 2/23/23.  If you need a 
paper copy of the order form- ask our front desk staff or a teacher.

WHEN?
Please place all shirt orders online by Thursday, 2/23/23! Shirts/Sweatshirts should 
be available for distribution in March. 

https://cambridgewildcats.square.site/wildcat-apparel
https://ces.lnsd.org/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1hV4c93tlurpFFV53GFnEi4rGTTI4d1OJ/view?usp=sharing


Transportation 
Announcement:

Due to the current shortage 
of bus drivers, transportation 
changes for your child may 
be denied. We are asking 
that if you want to send your 
child on a different bus, that 
you notify the school by 8am 
to Beth Brown at 
BBrown@cesvt.net. This will 
allow us the time we need to 
check for available space on 
a bus. If your request is 
denied, you will be notified as 
early as possible.



PreK Instructional Assistant
Cambridge Elementary School is seeking  one part time preschool Special Education instructional assistant to work one to one or in small groups with students.  
The preschool assistant hours are 7:15-1:15, M, W and F.. We are seeking applicants with experience in supporting preschool  school aged students with their 
academic and social and emotional growth. These are school year positions with excellent benefits.You can apply at the link below or via the CES job 
application which is also linked below.  
Preschool  Instructional Assistant Opening

After School Program Behavior Specialist
CES is seeking a part time behavior specialistAfter School Behavior Specialist Opening to work one on one with an elementary school aged 
student in our after school program. This position requires training and experience with delivering instruction to students with emotional, 
behavioral, or neurologically based disabilities. M-F 2:30 to 5:00 p.m.  You can apply at the link below or via the CES job application which 
is also linked below.  

After School Behavior Specialist Opening

CES Bus Driver
We are in need of a bus driver for a 5.5 hour contracted day.  These hours follow the school calendar and could 
potentially have additional hours, outside of the contract, for field trips, late runs, etc……    If you are interested in a 
position at CES as a bus driver or know someone that might be,  please  give us a call or complete the job 
application at the link below and return to Kelly Shortlseeve, CES Transportation Coordinator.  We pay all fees that 
are associated with obtaining  a license to drive a bus.  Cambridge offers excellent benefits and a great community 
atmosphere.You can apply at the link below or via the CES job application which is also linked below.  

Bus Driver Opening

CES Job Application

https://www.schoolspring.com/job.cfm?jid=3935729&print&preview
https://www.schoolspring.com/job.cfm?jid=4010970&print&preview
https://www.schoolspring.com/job.cfm?jid=4069143&print&preview
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1614104780/lnsuorg/c6lx8qwogux72iq4rdbp/APPLICATIONFOREMPLOYMENTrev72017.pdf


The Abbey is hiring for 4 
hours a day
with possible more hours.. 
Looking for someone from 
10a.m to 2p.m..
light kitchen duties dishes 
prepping serving ETC.. 
Please contact 
Michele Hathaway at 
1-802-521-5600 ext. 5609 
from 6a.m. until
2p.m. Monday through 
Friday .. 



You can still get free at 
home Covid-19 tests
https://special.usps.com
/testkits

https://special.usps.com/testkits
https://special.usps.com/testkits


KEEPING CES HEALTHY

If your child is sick please keep them home.

The CES "'sick kids stay home criteria" is:

fever within the last 24 hours

significant cold symptoms including a cough and runny nose

Any kind of rash

Antibiotics within the last 24 hours

If your child has a mild residual cough, it is helpful to all if they wear a mask

Masking is not required but we support anyone that chooses to wear one to protect 

themselves or others



If your child has Covid like symptoms, testing can prevent transmission to others

If they test positive, isolation for at least 5 days is required.

Notify the school. We are still required to report cases to the Department of Health

Day 0 is the first day of symptoms or positive test, whichever happens first

Isolation can end after day 5 if fever free for 24 hours without fever reducing medication and 

feeling better.

It is highly recommended to mask through day 10.

Please notify the school if your child has Covid-19. 

Interested in a Covid vaccine for your child?

https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/cdf6b5c920a54a5f960ca73bda5943c2/

Questions about all things Covid-19:

 https://www.healthvermont.gov/covid-19

https://experience.arcgis.com/experience/cdf6b5c920a54a5f960ca73bda5943c2/
https://www.healthvermont.gov/covid-19


   Banking continues every Tuesday







CEs FamILy TEcH tIP of ThE MonTh…How CAn We AdDreSs cYbeRbULlYinG?





Free Throw Contest
The Knights of Columbus, 

Brownson Council 1568, is hosting 

a free throw contest this weekend. 

This is what you need to know:

When: Sunday, January 29 - 

registration at 12:30pm - contest 

at 1:00pm

Where: Hazen Union in Hardwick

Who: Boys and girls ages 9-14

For more info contact Jon Lussier 

at 802-371-7403







https://forms.gle/r91GxoaiVTvekxxPA

The Vermont Master Naturalist Program will be offered in Cambridge for the first time in 
2022-2023.

Program dates:
September 24, 2022
November 5, 2022
February 18, 2023
April 8, 2023
May 13, 2023

Questions? Contact local program coordinator Sophie Mazowita: sophie.mazowita@gmail.com.

https://forms.gle/r91GxoaiVTvekxxPA


The following items are regularly needed to care for our animals:
*Please note: We are not accepting donations of towels/bedding or other used items at this time and only unopened bags 
or cans of pet food are accepted. Thank you for understanding.

Dog food (both dry and canned)

Cat food (both dry and canned)

Dog and cat treats

Plain canned pumpkin (for dog toys)

Dog poop bags

Dog pee pads

Gift cards to Pet Food Warehouse, Guy’s Farm & Yard or Menard’s Family True Value



Laundry detergent (HE only)

Bleach (HE only)

Paper towels

15 and 30 gallon trash bags

Liquid hand soap

Windex

Postage stamps (Forever)

8 1/2″ x 11″ white copy paper

To donate online:Please see our Amazon Wish List or Chewy Wish List by searching for North Country Animal League and deliver to: 16 
Mountain View Meadow Road, Morrisville, VT.


